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Newsletter  
01st March 2019 

 

Value of the Month:  Humour 

 
Nassim 1K, Cagen 1T, Angello 1Ti, Jacob 2Th, Ajee 2T, Shea 2A,  

Kyla 3R, Baris 3F, Jesal 3T, Naomi 4G, Jack 4R, Kimora-Lee 4F,  

Reber 5H, Sienna 5Ha, Joseph 6B, Hasan 6W, Kene 6L 

 

 
 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                   Attendance this week 
 

                                1K 99.23%               2A 94.07%          3F 95.36%            4F 97.14%              5H 91.07%                6B 96.55% 
                             1T 92.80%         2T 95.20%          3R 96.67%           4G 99.26%             5Ha 94.07%          6L 95.36% 
                             1Ti 90.77%              2Th 91.11%        3T 97.24%           4R 93.79%              5T 97.41%               6W 98.21% 

 

Well done to 1K and 4G for best attendance this week. 

                                            Overall attendance since September: 94.85%   
Please make sure your child arrives on time for school every day – School starts at 8.30am Thank you 

             

Late collections: 

Please remember that you need to collect your child (ren) on 

time. 

End of day times: 

Nursery am: 11.15am 

Nursery pm: 3.15pm 

Reception: 2.25pm or 3.30pm if your child has a pre-booked 

Enrichment activity 

Years 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 and 6: 2.30pm or 3.30pm if your child has a pre-

booked Enrichment activity 

 

From next week, if you are late to collect your child (ren) at the 

end of the school day, you will receive a reminder letter. If you 

collect your child late again within a six week period then you will 

receive a second letter, with a fine. If it occurs again within a six 

week period then a meeting will be set up with school, yourselves 

and the Police Local School’s section to discuss the situation.  

 

Only in exceptional circumstances will we consider not issuing a 

fine. Please note, an appointment over-running or waiting in for 

parcels to be delivered are not acceptable reasons to collect your 

child late.  

If you have an appointment or specific plans it is your 

responsibility to ensure you organise for your child to be collected. 

 

As a reminder, as per our late collection policy, if your child 

remains uncollected at the end of the school day and we are 

unable to make contact with yourselves or an emergency contact 

that you have given to us, then we will inform Children and Family 

Services. The full policy can be viewed on the school’s website. 

 

 

Keep Salisbury Road 

clear and safe! 

Momo Challenge – A hoax? 

Please read the Online safety guidance on page 5 and also the 

articles on https://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/47402709  and 

https://www.theguardian.com/technology/2019/feb/28/viral-

momo-challenge-is-a-malicious-hoax-say-charities  

Most importantly, talk to your child about their online activities 

and watch what they access. 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/newsround/47402709
https://www.theguardian.com/technology/2019/feb/28/viral-momo-challenge-is-a-malicious-hoax-say-charities
https://www.theguardian.com/technology/2019/feb/28/viral-momo-challenge-is-a-malicious-hoax-say-charities


 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 2018/2019 

Thursday 7th March World Book Day, Explore vocabulary 

Friday 15th March Red Nose Day – Wear red - payment via Parent Pay £1 

Thursday 21st March Year 4 Recorder concert in the Square Hall 

Wednesday 27th March Individual photo’s 

Monday 8th April – Monday 22nd April Easter Holidays  

Monday 6th May Bank Holiday 

Tuesday 21st May  Year 6 2019 residential meeting 8.30am in the community room 

Wednesday 22nd May Year 4 to the Verulamium 

Monday 27th – Fri 31st May Half term 

Monday 3rd June – Wednesday 5th June Year 6 Butlins Residential trip 

Friday 21st June WWF – Wear the colours of an endangered animal 

Friday 19th July Finish at 1.30pm for the summer holidays 

Monday 22nd July Inset day – School closed 

Tuesday 23rd July Inset day – School closed 

Dear Parent/Carer, we are changing the way we register our school lunches, this is due to take place on Tuesday 23rd April 

2019.  

How this affects you; at the end of each term you must notify the school if you would like your child/children to have a 

school lunch, or a packed lunch from home, which ever decision you make you will need to commit to that choice for the 

rest of the term that follows. Payments will need to be made at the beginning of each week/term before a school meal will 

be allocated.  

Please note: this will not affect Universal or free school meal children. 

More information will be provided at a later date with details of what you will need to do. 

Times Table Badges awarded to: 
Jesal 3T (first Year 3 pupil) 

Jack 4R 

Aaron 4R 

Francesca 4G 

Second Badge 

Humaira 4G 

Advanced  
Rei Sternaj 4F  

 

Want to Raise Smart, Kind Kids? Science Says Do This Every Day 
 

When it comes to raising smart kids who are kind, you need this powerful but simple habit. It’s completely free, it 
takes just 10 or 15 minutes a day, and anyone can do it. As parents, we have big dreams for our kids. We want them 
to be smart so they can go after what they want in life and have a reasonable chance of getting it. We want them to 
grow up to be kind, caring members of the community. And it would be nice if they also turned out to be the type of 
people who remember 
 
 
Read More Here: https://happyyouhappyfamily.com/raising-smart-kids/ 
 
 

Parents and children, please start thinking /planning/making this years Easter hat, for our procession at the end of 

term. It can be any sort of Headwear, not a bonnet, with the theme still Easter or spring. 

The Friends of PoW will be having a table in the playground on various days to sell raffle tickets to parents for Easter.  

 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwji7Y2LsKzgAhWnBWMBHapkAsoQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http://www.drighlingtonprimary.co.uk/children/times-tables&psig=AOvVaw2JviFedXULJYgGGJ73sgld&ust=1549723493931409
https://happyyouhappyfamily.com/raising-smart-kids/
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwj6jv-j3-DgAhWiAmMBHeVDBPYQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://twitter.com/leannewood/status/836826912471273474&psig=AOvVaw1vouDquCLX1Krb--21syy4&ust=1551522816253874


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 1 Design & Technology 

Just before the holidays, Year 1 worked hard on a Design & Technology project focused on sewing. The children 
learned how to do a running stitch and attach materials together. Year 1 parent were invited to a cafe to work with 
their children to design and sew an alien puppet linked to our English text 'Aliens Love Underpants'.  The 
children created their own puppet shows and even did a BIG WRITE focused on their aliens. 

 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwik99Du8qHgAhV18eAKHYtVBK0QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://clipground.com/gold-dust-clipart.html&psig=AOvVaw0FskfCP-5PhjGZzi5NgYLS&ust=1549363368015104
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwiNoKS2h9fgAhWKHRQKHUjBCLAQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.thesprucecrafts.com/working-the-running-stitch-1177571&psig=AOvVaw3M9ifW3zsGhl_ze6FTapKi&ust=1551190047814841
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwjo_NXrh9fgAhWdAWMBHR96C7YQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.facebook.com/Running-Stitch-Designs-108184275915744/&psig=AOvVaw3M9ifW3zsGhl_ze6FTapKi&ust=1551190047814841
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwiNoKS2h9fgAhWKHRQKHUjBCLAQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.thesprucecrafts.com/working-the-running-stitch-1177571&psig=AOvVaw3M9ifW3zsGhl_ze6FTapKi&ust=1551190047814841
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjiyeGSkNfgAhVH6RoKHfHBBBAQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.sharefaith.com/image/needle-and-thread-clipart.html&psig=AOvVaw0JCqpMBIYLsUjCZjNRL8T2&ust=1551192383865391
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjcptHjkNfgAhVRhxoKHVyRCpgQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://onecreativemommy.com/felt-halloween-finger-puppets-kids-craft/&psig=AOvVaw0czvB6NulZsErRuXEDdG4e&ust=1551192460865893


 

 

Vocabulary Parade 

Dear Parents/ Carers,  

This year the focus for our World Book Day (Thursday 7th March) will be vocabulary.  

Each child will select a word that will become a costume. So put your thinking caps on!  

How would you show the word ADRIFT or PRECIPITATION or ZIG ZAG? Children will 

explore words in the dictionary as possible wardrobe choices. 

There will be word list for you to follow up at home – but children can choose words 

that are not on the list (although it does have to be within their year group theme). 

Please could all children give their word and definition to their teacher by Monday. 

We will be holding a vocabulary parade for children and teachers on that day. Photos 

will be uploaded to our website and a selection will be included in our newsletter. Even 

though parents will not be attending, everyone will be able to see what a wonderful 

time the children had. 

Regards  

Ms Lobosco, Mrs Thambiah 

 

 
 

 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwj2xJer-tbgAhUJnRoKHdtvDfMQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.clipart.email/clipart/vocabulary-parade-clipart-86040.html&psig=AOvVaw14vSOs5ubWo0Hzqru-mkFf&ust=1551186447398082
https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjtk6ffsNfgAhUS1-AKHfNlC60QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.youtube.com/watch?v%3D6dhxaAkf2lM&psig=AOvVaw3s5cPyGjYCAHwscf2r_Z_M&ust=1551201118030322


 
 
 

 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 

Our Value for February was…  

Curiosity 

 

Listen    Excellence   Attitude   Respect   Negotiate   Enjoy   Responsible   Support 

Can you think of ways to demonstrate curiosity at school? 

“Curiosity is when you ask questions to find the answer.” Austin, 5H 

“When you want to know more than you already know… 

then you are curious.” Joseph, 6B 

“I am curious when I am interested in something.” Umut 4G 

“Being curious is always about asking questions and always participating.” 
Jharnae, 6L 

“I ask lots of questions…this means I am curious.” Naomi, 4G 

“When I want to find out more, I am curious.” Katie, 6L 

Learning Together, Growing Together 

 
 



  

 
  



 
  



 


